Special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, May 25, 2010 at 6:30 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin, Morgan Inderwies 



Absent



Lori DeHaas



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Attorney


Frank Como



Guests



See Sheet

Special meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 6:40 PM. Fred Blee arrived at 6:45 PM. Guests were given the privilege of the floor.
Mayor stated that we hired Crawford & Stearns to prepare our technical Assistance Report about four years ago, and are now applying for a grant for the Municipal Building. We have set aside $160,000, that with a USDA grant of about $85,000, being a total of approximately $245,000. Virginia Wood asked if Randy Crawford will be used in the building repair project. Randy Crawford did do the original study, and Mayor Tornatore explained that we will place the architect up for bids.

RESOLUTION # 31-10
Village Hall Improvements (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Inderwies, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. Blee, Carlin, Inderwies, and  Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried. 
RESOLUTION # 32-10
Hiring of Bond Attorney, Financial Advisors, Village Attorney (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. Blee, Carlin, Inderwies, and  Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

Ginny spoke about a planning grant from the Environmental Protection Plan (EAP), and that there may, or may not, be funding available. She asked if she could check it out on the village’s behalf. 
RESOLUTION # 33-10
Authorizing Virginia Woods to look into Environmental Protection Fund (EPF) Grant (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. Blee, Carlin, Inderwies, and  Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

Bill Swagler, Code enforcement Officer discussed the two homes that are possibly going to be demolished. 
Discussion of water debt service fee, vacant properties, and benefited properties. The board looked over vacant properties from the tax maps to look into assessing the debt service fee. 
Clerk explained the merging of the software company that we currently use (EOS), and KVS. We budgeted for an upgrade to EOS, and KVS offered to upgrade to the EOS software at the cost of proposal previously submitted by EOS, but also gave the option to upgrade to the KVS system. Over the last few months the clerk attended a meet and greet luncheon, and has been talking with them to see what could be done to upgrade to the KVS system. KVS has offered a proposal of upgrading to the KVS software, at the same price EOS proposed to upgrade to their system.  
Discussion of flooding on Franklin Street and the work being done at the school, parking and the use of the north end of the green, and speed limits through the village, and how to get them lowered.
Motion by Blee, seconded by Carlin to adjourn at 9:40 PM. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk-Treasurer

